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Message from the Chapter President
It is the start of a new year, 2017, the weather has been rather erratic and I am sure that most members are already booked or are thinking of booking a trip to warmer climates to take the chill out.  Our little article on traveling securely in foreign countries may be of some use as well as the great rates and service from Johnson’s travel insurance exclusive to our paid Heritage members.   
In working towards creating value for our members, the Brunswick Chapter’s plans for 2017 include: 

· Our bus trip to Prince Edward Island was such a hit, that we are planning on having another one this year.  The dates and destination have not been determined yet, but we will have those details in the next Newsletter in the spring.  
· There is a weekly breakfast club at the Igloo Club that I would urge any retired Postal worker to go to, it’s a great bunch of people and their joy of life after Canada Post is infectious.   
· Our goal for 2017, is to add more counsels to our chapter so that we can be more active in different parts of our province (St John, Edmundston and Fredericton for examples) and have members to be more involved and have local and specific activities put together.  
· Membership discounts have been negotiated with Johnson Insurance for home and auto policies, and if you’re planning to travel a bit, MEDOC travel insurance is a great plan.  To speak to a Travel Insurance Specialist contact them at 1-866-606-3362
· We would also like to add more activities for members to participate and enjoy.   
This is your club, I would urge members that if they have any ideas on activities to please share them with us, and we will do our best to put something together. Here’s wishing you all a great and healthy 2017. ~ Henri Van Den Bremt       
 Notes from the November 11th AGM
We had our Annual General Meeting on November 11th, 2016   at the Moncton Press Club.  The turnout was rather disappointing but for the folks that were there we received some very valuable feedback.  We learned that the PEI trip was well appreciated, and if we do another similar trip that we should be able to get even more folks interested for this year.  That if we can bring a few more activities and at least one supper together that we could get members interested in this as well.  That we need  to  add more counsels to our chapter so that we can be more active in different parts of our province and have more members to be involved and have local and specific activities put together.   While we did not have a quorum, due to not enough members coming to the AGM, by acclamation;

· Henri Van Den Bremt will be the Chapter President for the next two years, with the term ending as of November, 2018, 
· Richard Lafleur will be the Chapter 1st Vice-President for the next two years, with the term ending as of November, 2018.  
We are hopeful, that by the time of the November 2018 AGM, that there will be members that will be interested in working in the Chapter Executive and that we will have participation by members at the AGM.
Information on our members; new and departed.
It is with sadness that we have lost the following members and we wish their families condolences from the Canada Post family (with special thanks to Chuck Arseneau for keeping us advised of the obituaries):

· Joanne McKinley, she worked in the Moncton office and she transferred to Winnipeg when her husband got transferred there with CN.  Her father (Emerson Estabrooks) also worked for the Post Office.
· George Porelle, he worked as a letter carrier in Moncton.
· Amedee Parent from Edmundston.

· Mildred Rosengren from Nash Creek

· Douglas Whittaker from Gondola

· Carl Kirby from Fredericton

· Carman Johnson from Westcock
· Barry Wood from Saint-John

The Brunswick Chapter of the Canada Post Heritage Club is pleased to welcome the following new members to the Brunswick Chapter:
· Bob Dunn of Bathurst
· Henry Lorette of Dieppe

UPCOMING EVENTS for Winter 2017
Ongoing – every Thursday

Every Thursday there is a breakfast meeting of retired Moncton Postal workers between 10-11:00 am at Igloo Pub on Morton Ave. 
Moncton, Canada.  A chance to meet old friends and make new ones. 

TRAVELING SECURLY IN FOREIGN COUNTRIES 
This is the time of the year when our members like to travel to warmer climates.  It is also prudent to be aware of the dangers that can happen if proper precautions are not taken.  The Moncton Times-Transcript newspaper reported a robbery in Moncton this January of a 64 year old woman robbed at the ATM of her local branch.   The Van-Fraser and Parkland chapters recently published the following article.  
Identity Theft and Fraud.

Do you carry your SIN card on your person? This is a no /no, as it can easily be stolen along with your personal identity and become a nightmare.  It is best to keep this locked up and taken out only when you require it.
Only use your Bank’s full official logon id ( www.----)when you log on each and every time to do your on line banking.

 Conceal your pin number even with an overhead protector, when using an ATM to do your banking or drawing cash. Use an inside bank ATM where ever possible.

 A Credit Card with a “Tap” feature is more secure when you use the tap, as your card info is not recorded and stored on the interact reader. Also, if your card is stolen the “Tap” feature only has a small limit on it for security.

 Do not use stand alone ATM's, they are more likely to be compromised for security with illegal devises to read your card.Use a chip protector case on your credit card to prevent scanning from a thief.  Only use reputable companies for electronic purchases.

Check your Card transactions on line frequently; don't wait till month end.

Change your password regularly and do not use birthdates or 1234 or any obvious numbers that might be easily guessed by a thief with lots of time.  If possible, use capital letter, numbers and symbols for your password.
When walking in new surroundings
Always be alert and aware of your surroundings and of the people around you.  Do not be easily distracted Avoid being on a cell phone or with ear-buds in your ears listening to music.

Whenever possible, buddy-up when walking into dark parking lots.  Try to stay away from the brush or trees when walking.  
Do not respond to conversations from strangers on the street.

Walk confidently, and at a steady pace. If going to your car, have your keys ready in your hand.

Avoid dangerous places at nighttime; visit them during day time hours.  Avoid isolated bus stops. Otherwise, continuously look all around you. Be aware.

Don’t open your purse or wallet when boarding a bus; have your fare ready.  Sit as close to the bus driver as possible while on a bus during off-hours.

Be alert for pickpockets on crowded elevators, and other crowded places.  Check your purse or wallet if someone is jostling, crowding or pushing you.  Keep your wallet in your front pocket whenever possible. It is more difficult for pick pockets to remove.  Keep flashy jewelry out of sight.

Do not get into an elevator if there is only one other person unless you know and feel comfortable with that person. Take the

next elevator.

Avoid danger spots like quiet or badly-lit alleyways, subways or isolated parking lots.

If you think you are being followed. As confidently as possible, cross the road, turning to see who is behind you. If you are still being followed, keep moving. Make for a busy area such as a shop, restaurant or garage, and tell people what is happening.

Walk facing oncoming traffic whenever possible. This allows you to see who is in parked or slow moving vehicles.

When driving in a different country
Keep your vehicle locked at all times, whether moving or parked. View the interior of your car before getting in to make sure no one is hiding inside, even if the doors are locked.

Have your car keys in hand so you do not have to linger before entering your car.

At night, use well-lit streets and parking lots that are open for easy observation.

Be cautious of any stranger approaching your vehicle. If you feel you are in danger, press the horn repeatedly in short blasts;

this will attract attention.

If you think you are being followed, pull in to the nearest gas station or safe place.

Do not pick up hitchhikers- ever!
Don’t drive right up to the bumper of the car in front of you at a red light. Leave enough room to maneuver out of your lane in case you have to get away from there. A good rule of thumb is to be able to see the back tires of the vehicle in front. Do not leave too much room allowing someone to pull in and box you in.

Hide your vehicle registration. Don’t leave your registration in the glove box or console. If your vehicle gets stolen, thieves

know your address. If possible use a company address on vehicle registrations.

Don’t put your home address as the “GoHome” address for your vehicle’s navigation system. Use the address of a local business.  That way you can easily get going in the right direction, but a thief won’t have your home address.

Always inform family or friends if you are traveling, and give them itinerary dates and locations you will visit.

and MOST IMPORTANT:  Trust your gut, if it doesn’t feel right, it probably isn’t.
  Useful Websites
http://www.adagio-seniors.ca
Information on positive aging and Blog on growing old with style and dignity.

www.seniorsinformationcentre.com
The mission of the seniors’ Information Centre is to meet the needs of senior citizens and their families assisting them in accessing relevant information that will help lead to more independent meaningful lives. A treasure chest of useful information.

www.antifraudcentre-centreantifraude.ca/reportincident-signalerincident/index-eng.htm
A website to report and be informed of fraud against seniors.

www.gnb.ca/0212/drugs/contact-e.asp
An information site on the Prescription Drug Program (benefit) from New Brunswick.
 http://johnson.rsaebusiness.ca/casl
Information site for Johnson Insurance
  Housekeeping Information
New Members and Annual 
New members will receive our newsletter in the current year of retirement; after that, they need to signify their intent to join by paying dues to the Chapter in order to continue receiving our communications. Our membership year runs from

January to December and costs only $10 per member.   Membership dues for the following year are due with the last newsletter of the year, in October. Remember: annual dues paid by our members are instrumental in keeping our chapter active and they are also required to get the great travel insurance deals from Johnson, our corporate partner.
Do you have any suggestions for trips or special events you would like to participate in?   Let us know.

Volunteering

The motto of the Heritage Club is “People helping People”; we would like to know of any activity you are currently participating in that benefits people and/or the community, and how many hours you spend at it per month. This is one of the criteria we are measured on by CPC, and it affects our yearly funding.

Life Events

Have you had any life events you would like the Heritage Club to announce?  Marriages, births, special anniversaries (i.e. 50th wedding anniversary), deaths, hospitalizations, etc. Let us know so we can pay tribute in our Newsletter.

Membership Advantages

In order to benefit from all the advantages and discounts offered by JOHNSON Insurance, MEDOC travel insurance, and GOODLIFE Fitness, you must mention your Heritage Club Membership Number, and you must have paid your membership dues to a Heritage Club Chapter for the current year. Some Corporate discounts are also available at some hotel chains.

Discounts and Deals 

Membership discounts have been negotiated with Johnson Insurance for home and auto policies, and if you’re planning to travel a bit, MEDOC travel insurance is a great plan.  If you’re buying or selling a home, Relocation Services Group can be of assistance, and may save you money. Call them before you call a realtor or a mover to ensure your maximum benefit. 

A member’s discount is available at GoodLife Fitness (50% off the annual rate). Check for one in your area, and if you’re interested contact the President for a membership application form

YOUR EXECUTIVE MEMBERSHIP

Henri Van Den Bremt, Chapter President, Writer-Editor Newsletter, henrivdb060@gmail.com 506-988-0455
Richard Lafleur, 1st Vice-President, Trip coordinator/Travel Co. Liaison, lafleurr@nbnet.nb.ca  506-853-7263
Evelyne Beaudry, Translator
Email: brunswickchapter@gmail.com  
Website: http://heritageclub.ca/
FORMS

First, a big thank you to the many members who paid sent their annual membership dues early.  We appreciate it very much and we hope that we will continue to bring you value for the small membership fee that request.  
Send the completed below forms and/or information to: Brunswick Heritage Club, Suite 205, 50 Assomption Blvd, Moncton, NB E1C 0C5 . You may also phone Henri @ 506-830-1533 or Richard @ 506-866-8042 
Cheques for membership dues should be made out to Heritage Club-Brunswick Chapter.



MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL- January 1 to December 31 2017





Name: 





Phone Number: 





Email address (optional):





Reminder: have you enclosed your dues - $10.00














CHANGE OF ADDRESS NOTICE


Name:





Old Address:





New Address:





Postal Code:





Phone Number:
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